
April 20, 2022 Public Hearing and Special Meeting of the Board of Trustee
I.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Harter called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 7:00 PM.

Board Members Present: Mayor Harter, Trustee Fuller, Trustee Olejniczak, Trustee Jahrling, Trustee Roach    





Board Members Absent:
None
Also Present:
Clerk Wierzbicki and Treasurer Geller

Approximate Number in Audience: 1
II.  PUBLIC HEARING
1a. Budget
The public hearing notice will be read as published in the Warwick Valley Dispatch.

Motion to open the public hearing by

 Trustee Fuller Second by Trustee _Jahrling
VOTE:

YES
5
 NO 0
Clerk Colleen Wierzbicki read the affidavit of the hearing notice. 

Please take notice, that the tentative budget for the fiscal year beginning June 1, 2022 has been filed in the office of the village clerk, where it may be seen and examined by interested persons daily except Saturdays and Sundays during regular business hours until April 20 2022 and that the public hearing on said budget will be held in the village hall 33 S Main St., at said village April 20, 2022 at 7:00 PM or as soon thereafter as a matter can be heard. A special meeting will follow, public hearing for the purpose of adopting the budget Salary Mayor $25,000 Salary, Deputy Mayor $7,300, Salary Trustees 3 at $7000 by order board of trustees. 

Clerk – no correspondence has been received. 

Mayor - is there anyone online with any questions or comments. 

Mayor – Treasurer Geller how’s the budget looking for this year.

Treasurer Geller – the budget is looking this year pretty good similar to last year very few increases in revenue needed to cover expenses sales tax in certain things plus surpluses for this year should do us well for next year

Mayor asked the individual in the audience if the they had any questions, comments or concerns. 

Audience member – No comment

Clerk – there was a mention online regarding Route 94 once again. 

Mayor – Route 94 is not part of this public hearing. Route 94 is a New York State Road and I think everyone listening and everyone that travels that road realizes that New York State needs to step up and get it fixed and patched. We were discussing that today actually, we they started it and I feel like New York State gives them one dump truck load of asphalt and says get as far as you can with it and then that’s it. At least that’s pretty much what it looks like. Please continue to call the hotline and the email addresses that were mentioned in some of the mayor’s columns in the past.  I can put that up online again but keep on New York State’s radar so that they will continue to hopefully work on it. They do have it slated for again next year the summer of 2023.  I spoke with the engineer about that the other day. there’s a lot of you who have been passing through and see surveyors. They’ve been surveying a lot of Route 94 and that’s all part of the design plan. It does seem that they are going to end fingers crossed actually do it. We will keep you posted as we get notified of what’s coming down the road.
Mayor - do you have a question.

Audience member - I have a question but it can wait until next meeting. I see the county storage for the village of Warwick, themselves are they going to do the bridge by roe brother’s work. 

Mayor - it is in the works.  it’s a town of Warwick bridge, it was brought up at the last town of Warwick Board meeting.  They did not get the grant to get it repaired the last go around. Right now, they’re engineering it. The Town of Warwick is paying the engineers to design it and they’re going to reapply and hopefully get it for this this cycle.  there was discussion of maybe getting an older piece of a bridge because I think the Tappan Zee when it was ripped down, they used it for other places I don’t know if there’s any of those pieces left and I mean we’ve been talking to supervisors Sweeton about it, it is on the radar, it’s just an expensive endeavor and I’m at least $1,000,00. They’re working on it is the best I can tell you. 

Mayor – asked if there were anything else. 

Clerk - Someone wants to thank you for taking care of the vacant lots in Glen hills and will the village continue to update.

Mayor – Yes, to the best of our ability. We will notify them because that was part of 

Trustee Roach – right, it wasn’t us doing the upkeep it was the owner of the property.  We did push them to do it. That’s the best of our ability, we will continue to push them up there.

Motion made by Trustee Fuller seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to close public hearing 1a at 7:05 pm. 

VOTE:
YES  5    NO 0
Mayor – Let’s move on to the next item. Glenmere Preserve.
1b. Glenmere Preserve 
The public hearing notice will be read as published in the Warwick Valley Dispatch.
Motion to open the public hearing by

 Trustee Jahrling Second by Trustee Olejniczak_ 
 

VOTE:

YES
5
 NO 0
Clerk Colleen Wierzbicki read the affidavit as posted in the newspaper.

Please take notice, that the mayor and those are the villages Florida hold a public hearing at the Florida village hall 33 S Main St Florida NY 10921 on April 20th 2022 at 7:00 PM to afford all interested parties the opportunity to be heard concerning the acquisition of Glenmere preserve properties as SB 113-4-2.12, 22 and 16, Approximately 95.77 acres bordering Glenmere Lake. This will be an IMA agreement with the Town of Warwick. Public Hearing will be at 7:00 PM on April 20th 2022, at village fall 33 S Main St., Florida, NY or as soon thereafter as a matter may be heard. 

Mayor – I would like to bring everyone up to speed on this.  What the Village of Florida is doing with the Town of Warwick is, for people that are new to the area and people who have lived long time, there is 95-acre parcel that was slated for development years ago, that fell through and it kind of sat limbo for a long time it does border a portion of Glenmere Lake and after discussing it with the owners and the Town of Warwick, we’ve reached an agreement to purchase it and it’s going to stay open space public park area.  We are going to use village funds and we’re going to use Town of Warwick funds and the idea is to protect the watershed with this purchase because it will help reduce runoff from any development in that area, which is one of the issues that we’re having with vegetation growth,  the acquisition will also give us property that can in the future and hopefully we get grants for this, run a sewer line to the Glenmere homesites, which will we’ll hook them into the sewer system here because a lot of them are old school leach fields from back in the day when they were summer homes and some of that does get into the lake and the DC says that’s one of the issues with vegetation growth so that’s a proactive plan to help curtail that issue and we want to do that in the future and it will also increase our open space area Parkland because it landlocks say small county property which is in between the current park up by the lake and I believe both pieces of property or 90 plus acres so the whole area will be with the county property close to 200 plus acres for the village of Florida to enjoy and the Town of Warwick to residents to come enjoy as well.

Mayor – Do you have any questions.

Greg Kimiecik– in my opinion, it’s a good idea. If it’s going to protect our water it makes a lot of sense. 

Clerk – no further questions, comments and/or concerns from viewers online.

Mayor – The cost is going to be split $750,000 for the Village of Florida $750,000 for the Town of Warwick we’re going to bond it out and we’re going to pay it off in 10 years.

Treasurer – yes, that’s correct 10 years, 10 years seem to be the best rate. 

Mayor – that is the plan and once it’s all finalized, we will be very happy. I was up there today taking photos I did see on the lake it’s my select logical paradise, I saw all kinds of species of waterfowl ball eagle flying overhead very very peaceful today, so it’s nice to know that for future generations generations that will be preserved. 

Greg Kimiecik– is there access to the water as to how wide is the footage to the shore. 

Mayor – Its essentially, if you’re going to walk the park now, you go to the end where there was a sign that says, “End of the park” it’s like an ATV turn around and you keep walking that ATV trail, there’s where they clear cut for the houses that were supposed to go in that one section, that whole shoreline is essentially part of it. 

Motion made by Trustee Fuller seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to close public 2 hearing at 7:10 pm.

VOTE:

YES 
 5
NO   0
III.   SPECIAL MEETING BUDGET
1.  2022-2023 Fiscal Year Budgets

General Fund

Motion made by Trustee Jahrling seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to adopt the General Fund Budget in the amount of $3,108,200.00 with a proposed tax rate of $ 37.397       thousand dollars of assessed value.
VOTE:
 YES
5
NO 0
Sewer Fund


Motion made by Trustee Fuller   seconded by Trustee Roach to adopt the Sewer Fund Budget in the amount of $ 914,500.00   with a proposed unit charge of   360.00 (15.00 increase) per unit per year
VOTE:

 YES
5
 NO 0
Water Fund
Motion made by Trustee   Jahrling   seconded by Trustee Olejniczak  to adopt the Water Fund Budget in the amount of  $1,054,500.00  with proposed rates to remain the same this year
                   
VOTE:

 YES 5

 NO 0
2. Stand By Replacement Pump Wastewater Plant

Received three quotes for pumps for the Wastewater Treatment Plant.

MXQ Direct                                    H2O Innovation USA                               BDP Industries
9203 Zaka Rd
                            8900 109th Ave Suite 1000
          354 Route 29
Houston, Tx


Champlin, MN 


         Greenwich, NY 12834
$7,750.00


$ 8,750.00                                                 $ 10,875.00
This is a motion to purchase a replacement one that was utilized to repair the one that was replace the one that was damaged. Quotes came back as MXQ direct at $7750, H2O innovation USA’s price was $8750 and BDP industries came in at $10,875. 

A motion to purchase the pump at the rate of $7750 from MXQ direct. 

Motion made by Trustee Jahrling seconded by Trustee Olejniczak.
VOTE:

YES
5
 NO 0
 ADJOURNMENT
Mayor – if there isn’t anything else to add to the special meeting. A motion to adjourn the special meeting. 

Motion made by Trustee Fuller seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to adjourn at 7:25 pm. 

VOTE:

YES
5
 NO 0
